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MBUSD School Board Meeting Report 

Following a relaxing Winter Break and the start of 2015, the annual Lip Sync, hosted by 

the dance team, took place on January 7th. The winner was the Marching Band, with 

their dance, “Get CaJOELD”. Even more exciting, Marching Band performed at the 

Disneyland Parade on Saturday, January 10th. Mira Costa’s Poetry Out Loud: National 

Recitation Competition was on Thursday the 15th. Yesterday MBEF hosted an 

information session, College Admission Testing: Everything You Need to Know. Today 

was the first day of finals, which, along with the first semester, ends on Friday. 

Registration for AP Exams, runs through all of next week at lunch in the Student Store. 

On Tuesday, the 27th of January, we are having Mid-Way Day, where students get to 

sign up for classes taught by fellow students and even a few teachers. This year, 

classes include, “Instagram Insanity”, “Beyoncé 101”, “50’s Pop Surf Culture”, and 

“Aerial Arts”, and many more. On Thursday the 29th, Model UN attends the Harvard 

Conference until Sunday, February 1st, and they also travel to the Surf City conference 

at Huntington Beach High School from January 30th to the 31st. 


